
From: Debbie Parker <DebbieParker@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 2/14/2017 5:25:36 PM
Subject: RE: Policies

OK!
 
From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Tuesday, February 14, 2017 5:09 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill ; Debbie Parker ; Hayden Grooms ; Catherine McNicoll 
Subject: Policies
 
Good Afternoon,
 
I just wanted to ask everyone to not delete emails until we have had a staff meeting to discuss retention. If you 
have deleted anything it is likely still in your deleted items folder and can be easily retrieved.

Thanks,

DV
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